
Meade River School
North Slope Borough School District
Phone: 907-633-5800
Atqasuk, Alaska 99791

TO: SAC Members
FROM: Brian Schaffer, Principal
DATE: 2/5/24
RE: February 2024 SAC Report

Current Enrollment:
ECE – 8
K – 9
1 – 6
2 – 7
3 – 11
4 – 4
5 – 3
6 – 10
7 – 7
8 – 8 
9 – 4
10 – 2
11 – 5
12 – 5
Total – 89

Eagle(s) of the Week: Every week of school, a student is recognized by their classroom 
teacher at our daily morning meeting for their efforts and accomplishments. Each 
individual receives a bonus 25 LiveSchool points and a positive phone call home from the 
principal. The following students were recognized for their efforts last week:

● ECE: Glenn
● Kindergarten: Walter
● ½: Iryss
● ¾: Abigail
● ⅚: Isiah and Monica
● ⅞: Henry and Calvin
● High School: Andrea



Attendance: Please see the attached district attendance report. We are receiving a high 
level of communication from parents when a student is absent; the primary reason for an 
absence is a medical reason. We regularly communicate the importance of ongoing 
attendance to families during morning meetings, on Facebook, and using robocalls.

Personnel: Ethel Burke has resigned from her position as ILT; we are working to train 
Bobbie Aveoganna to fill the vacancy for the remainder of the year. We have also received 
a resignation from Jannine Wood for the 7/8 grade classroom and Kathy Brower for the 
Library Aide position.

Culture in our School: ASRC is visiting this week to host Inupiaq Days. We held a school 
assembly then the school was broken into two groups that spent an hour playing games, 
talking about Inupiaq culture and values, and shared resources available.

Curriculum and Instruction:
● Community/School Expectation Agreement revisit.
● School event calendar and next year calendar discussion.
● Budget information.
● Pre-excused absence form.

Student Activities: Basketball home games were cancelled this week due to player 
ineligibility and shortage of players. We currently do not have enough players for a girls We 
hope that there will be enough players for the boys’ team to travel to Nuiqsut 2/16-2/17. 


